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(12) Housing
Number of new houses erected during the vear :
(a) By the Loeal Anthority... =

(b) By Private Enterprise ... 11
Number of honses made available by conversion or
adaptation of existing buildings = 1

Althongh the Council is not credited with any cmnplebed
houses during 1951, this is not to say that Local Authority
housing was at a standstill. On the contrary, the completion
of the existing Havers Lane Estate was brought about much
earlier, by virtue of the building of non-traditional houses.
Constructional work on the very fine traditional houses,
inclunding a farther sixteen aged persons bungalows on the
Apton Road Estate was well under way at the end of the
vear, and some of the bungalows were in fact nearing com-
pletion.

An undertaking under Section 11 (3) Hounsing Act 1936,
previously given by the owner of 37, Hockerill Street was
cancelled by the Couneil, the house having been rendered fit.
The major part of the re-construction work in this instance
was carried out to the rear addition ; a main wall being
rebuilt, the roof stripped and retiled, the ceiling height of
one room inereased and a new bath and internal water closet
provided.

Re-construetion work in respect of the properties 11, 13
and 15, Churech Street had reached an advanced stage at the
end of the vear. It will be recalled that the Council had
accepted an undertaking from the owner of these houses.

This iz indeed satisfying work, particnlarly in these
days of acute housing shortage, and one can only hope that
the day is not far distant when these events will not be

singled out for special mention, but will in fact, be common-
place.

The total number of applications on the file at 31st
December 1951 ineluding 66 applications for aged persons
bungalows was 476, and of this number 234 families were
without separate homes. The Council always seem to be so
near to solving the housing problem, and yet so far away.
The erection of 250 to 300 houses within the next two years
wounld provide every family with a separate home and also
enable the Counecil to re-house a large proportion of those
families at present occupying Category 4 houses (1.e. houses
incapable of being rendered fit at a reasonable cost). This is
surely within the realm of possibility, particularly is this so
if building costs ean be reduced considerably.
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